Assemblymember _________

State Capitol

Sacramento, CA 95814

RE: OPPOSE—AB 880 (Gomez)

Dear Assemblymember _________________:

I am _____ of ________, a temporary help firm in _________. Temporary work affords flexibility, training, supplemental income, and a bridge to permanent employment for people who are out of work or changing jobs. In 2011, temporary help firms such as mine employed a total of 1,171,771 people in California, 428,221 of whom went on to permanent jobs.

I am writing to ask you to oppose Assembly Bill 880, legislation that will force large employers to pay a penalty estimated to range from $6,000-$15,000 to the state for any employee who works eight hours or more per week and is enrolled in Medi-Cal. This penalty would be on top of any penalty imposed pursuant to the Affordable Care Act (ACA), and thus would impose a crushing and unnecessary financial burden at a time when employers are preparing for the implementation of the ACA, thus causing more confusion, more state bureaucracy, and more costs for California’s job creators.

Contrary to the bill’s proponents’ claims that AB 880 would affect only employers such as Wal-Mart, this bill would have a devastating effect on many staffing firms that, by virtue of the large number of temporary workers they employ, would be covered by the bill—and the financial penalties imposed would greatly diminish staffing firms’ ability to stimulate the state’s economy by placing people in jobs.

AB 880 will not increase access to health care and will do little to address the rising health care costs that large and small employers face. Furthermore, the legislation is vague and largely unworkable for employers and will likely result in an onslaught of new lawsuits and massive financial burdens.
As the state moves closer to implementation of the ACA, employers need continued help as we prepare to navigate through this historic new law that will affect every Californian. The legislature should be working with employers to make this transition as seamless as possible. Unfortunately, this legislation offers no help to employers or employees but will only lead to confusion, massive new costs, and disincentives for companies to continue to invest in California.

California businesses already face fierce competition from rivals in neighboring states. AB 880 would put California businesses at a competitive disadvantage and undermine the growth and productivity of the state economy by imposing crushing financial burdens on employers.

For these reasons, please vote NO on AB 880.

Sincerely,

[YOUR NAME]
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